
Daily Report 11/04/15 

In the last 24 hours Annapolis Police officers responded to 103 calls for service and 

arrested 9 people. 

Shots Fired – 201500005090 – 1100 block of Madison St – 11/03 at 4:43pm:  Officers 

responded to the area for several reports of shots fired.  No victims were located and no property 

damaged.  Officers developed information indicating that shots were fired. 

Medication Drop Off Box 

Annapolis Police Department has a permanent prescription drug drop off box in the lobby of 

police headquarters, 199 Taylor Avenue.  The public can discard expired, unwanted, and unused 

prescription and over-the-counter drugs Monday through Friday, 8am to 4pm, excluding 

holidays.  Liquid products, intravenous solutions, needles and syringes, and illicit substances 

should not be dropped in the box.  For more information visit our 

website, www.annapolis.gov/police and click on Medication Disposal.  Unwanted medications 

can also be dropped off at any of the four Anne Arundel County Police Department district 

stations. 

  

If Your Tip to the Hotline Leads to an Arrest and Indictment of the Individuals that 

Committed the Above Crimes, You may be Eligible for a Cash Reward of Up to $2,000!!! 

 If you have information on the above crime contact: 

 Metro Crime Stoppers Hotline Toll Free 1-866-7LOCKUP. 

You can also provide information confidentially online through 

 http://www.metrocrimestoppers.org or 

 by texting “MCS plus your message” to CRIMES (274637) 

 Calls are NOT Recorded AND Callers Remain Anonymous 

 

http://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.annapolis.gov%2Fpolice&h=bAQEL2SIq&s=1
http://www.metrocrimestoppers.org/

